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Approved by the Board of Directors – June 28, 2025 
 

Notice to the Diablo Grande Community – Clubhouse Pool 
 
This week, several minors were found unlawfully entering and using the clubhouse pool, which 
constitutes both trespassing and unauthorized access to a secured facility. We would like to 
remind all residents that the clubhouse and its amenities are private property. Any individuals 
found on the premises without authorization will be subject to trespass enforcement 
procedures. 
 
We respectfully ask all parents and guardians within the Diablo Grande community to speak with 
their children about the legal and safety implications of entering restricted areas without 
permission. These actions are not only prohibited but may also carry serious legal 
consequences. 
 
While members of the public have expressed interest in accessing the pool, the primary concern 
remains the need for appropriate supervision to mitigate liability risks. Currently, unless a 
sustainable and legally compliant plan can be implemented, including sufficient volunteer 
oversight, the pool will remain closed to public use. 
 
We appreciate your cooperation and understanding as we prioritize the safety and legal 
responsibilities of the community. 
 
Sincerely, 
WHWD Board of Directors 


